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FALLBROOK QUILT GUILD

Dear Summer Quilters, 

 With the month of June upon us, we are seeing our guild garden bloom with an abundance 
of new transplants amidst our membership perennials. Each of you fabulous fabric-loving flowers 
brings your own special sparkle to the garden. Some have an exotic flair like orchids that dazzling 
us with your colors and imaginations, while others of you are content to provide a trustworthy 
backdrop to the garden like roses, jasmine, or honeysuckle. And, some are happy to fill in 
whenever and wherever necessary such as lobelia, alyssum or geraniums. No matter what your 
status in our guild garden — sun loving or shade dweller, or a little of both — each of you 
contribute to the wonderful bouquet known as the Fallbrook Quilt Guild. 

May your summer be blessed with an abundance of fun, laughter, and love. 

Hugs to all of you! 

Shirley Fleming 

Let’s Get Together! Yay! Yay! Yay! Meet and Greet 
for Board Members & Committee Chairs-June 23rd!
 Board members and committee chairs will be meeting and greeting on June 23rd at 6:30 

pm to get to know each other, understand each other’s various roles and responsibilities, 
exchange ideas, and enjoy some finger foods and salads. We’ll be meeting at the home of Jessie 
Lee (Shirley Fleming’s mom) located at 942 Morro Road (off of East Fallbrook Street.) Please 
bring a salad, finger foods, or desserts to share with each other. Please RSVP to Shirley Fleming 
at peacerose54@hotmail.com. Sure hope to see you all there! 

Submitted by Shirley Fleming 

L to R: Sylvia Williams, 2nd VP, Mary Morrison, Ways and 
Means Rep from Sewing Sisters friendship group, Marie 
Sundsboe, Non Profit Rep, Lou Cobb, 1st VP, Collette 
Ford, Newsletter, Diana Rash and Ardis Duhachek, 
Membership, Barb Vajda, Treasurer.  Above them is our 
wise, wonderful returning President, Shirley Fleming. 
IT’S GONNA BE A GREAT YEAR WITH THESE GALS 
LEADING THE CHARGE! 
Not pictured:  Kathy McKernan, Secretary

OUR NIFTY, NEATO, NEW EXECUTIVE 
BOARD!
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GENERAL MEETING MINUTES

Call	to	Order:		A	general	membership	mee/ng	of	the	FQG	was	held	at	the	Fallbrook	Community	
Center	in	Fallbrook,	Ca.,	on	May	5th,	2016.	The	mee/ng	was	convened	at	6:30	PM,	by	our	presiding	
President	Shirley	Fleming,	who	led	the	Pledge	of	Allegiance.	

President’s	Announcements:	

• Welcome	to	all	members,	guests,	and	our	guest	speaker	–	Claudia	Dallas	Gomez,	and	her	husband.	
• Minutes	of	the	May	guild	and	board	mee/ng	were	reviewed,	approved	and	published	in	the	last	

newsleOer.	
• 	Our	next	board	mee/ng	will	be	on	May	13th,	2016	at	10a.m,	at	the	Quilter’s	CoOage.	All	members	are	

welcomed	and	encouraged	to	aOend,	to	present	any	ideas	or	concerns.	Your	input	is	both	valued	and	
appreciated.	

• The	Turnover	mee/ng	for	outgoing	and	incoming	Board	and	commiOee	members	will	be	held	on	June	4th,	
at	9:30a.m.,	at	FPUD.	All	members	involved	are	required	to	aOend	in	order	to	make	a	smooth	transi/on.	
Outgoing	officers	and	chairs	must	have	their	procedure	manuals	updated	and	ready	to	turn	over.	We	will	
be	allowing	/me	to	visit	and	exchange	ques/ons	and	answers	regarding	the	various	roles.	We	will	be	
serving	coffee,	tea	and	pastries.	

• Reminder	–	all	members	are	welcome	to	submit	ar/cles	for	the	newsleOer.	Our	current	newsleOer	editor	
is	Christy	Smith.	She	has	been	the	editor	for	2014-2015	and	2015-2016,		
And	has	done	a	fantas/c	job.	Thank	you	Christy!	Our	new	editor	for	2016-2017	will	be	ColleOe	Ford.	
ColleOe	brings	professional	experience	with	newsleOers	for	various	businesses,	which	she	brings	to	our	
fortunate	guild.	

• Shirley	thanked	all	the	raffle	commiOees	–	BOM,	Cup	&	a	Quarter,	Door	Prizes,	and	Monthly	Drawing,	for	
the	outstanding	job	they	have	all	done	this	year.	They	have	brought	in	$1919.00	so	far	this	year,	not	
including	tonight.	

• Shirley	also	thanked	The	Swap	Shoppe	commiOee,	proposed	by	Paula	Manning	and	her	Friendship	group.	
In	just	3	months	they	have	made	$156.00.	And	thanks	to	all	that	have	brought	in	items	to	sell	at	the	Swap	
Shoppe	table.	
She	acknowledged	the	great	job	that	the	Bou/que	CommiOee	is	doing,	by	con/nuing	to	raise	funds	by	
selling	items	at	the	Historical	Society’s	open	air	market.	Thank	you	Linda	Flynn	and	Lou	Cobb	for	crea/ng,	
organizing,	collec/ng	and	storing	goods,	and	for	finding	low	costs	venues	to	display	and	sell	item	at.	
Others	who	have	contributed	to	the	success	of	the	commiOee	include:	Irene	Althaus,	Linda,	Musillami,	
Anne	Ondraka,	Barb	Anderson,	Andrina	Lily,	Marie	Sundsboe,		
Sandy	ScoO,	Ardis	Duhachek	and	others.	The	Bou/que	not	only	raises	revenue	for	our	guild,	but	also	
acquires	space	at	many	of	the	events	for	our	Opportunity	Quilt;	has	increased	awareness	of	our	guild	in	
the	community,	and	promoted	our	community	involvement.	

• She	also	thanked	all	members	that	have	made	and	donated	comfort	quilts	for	the	birth	mothers	at	the	
Adop/on	Center	of	San	Diego.	She	is	delivering	8	quilts	to	the	center	next	week.	This	will	bring	our	total	
dona/ons	to	the	center	to	12	quilts	in	just	6	months.	

Treasurer	(Barb	Vajda):	Our	current	bank	balance	is	$32,906.		Apr.	income	was	$522,	and	Apr.	expenses	were	
$583.	

Membership	(Ardis	Duhachek/Diana	Rash):	we	have	54	members,	and	2	guests	signed	this	evening.		We	have	a	
total	of	114	guild	members.		
Ardis	also	reminded	members	of	the	guild’s	history	group	and	invited	anyone	interested	in	par/cipa/ng	in	the	
group	to	see	her.	For	the	2017	quilt	show	the	group	is	presen/ng	a	history	quilt	on	Fallbrook.	
Announced	tour	at	Historical	Society	on	Fri.,	May	13th	at	1pm	at	the	Fallbrook	Historical	Society	grounds.	

Ways	and	Means	(Sharon	Baker):	most	of	the	Opportunity	Quilt	/ckets	have	been	picked	up.	S/ll	have	
	some	new	members	that	need	to	pick	up	their	/ckets.		Shirley	thanked	Jan,	Sharon	and	Suzy	for	the	great	job	
they	have	done	this	year	with	the	Opportunity	quilt.	

May 5, 2016



(General	Mee*ng	Minutes	con*nued)	

Hospitality	(Sue	Burns):	thanked	everyone	who	has	brought	food	tonight	and	this	year.	Remember	
	that	next	month	is	our	Potluck.	Those	whose	last	names	start	with	A-Q	will	bring	salads,	and		
those	whose	names	start	with	R-Z	will	bring	desserts.	Hospitality	will	provide	bread.	

Programs	(Lou	Cobb):	reviewed	the	printed	program	brochure	for	2016-2017.	For	July	the	program	is	a		
“Patrio'c	Trunk	Show”.	She	passed	around	a	clip	board	for	members	to	sign	up	to	their	patrio*c	quilts.		
Note	there	will	be	no	workshop	in	July.		October	workshop	–	she	already	has	5	members	signed	up	and		
only	has	room	for	20,	if	you	are	interested	in	Thom	Atkins	workshop	sign	up	soon.	And	she	also	has	
	several	signed	up	for	the	Feb.	2017	workshop.	Extra	printed	programs	are	available	if	you	need	any	to	
	friends	or	family.	Lou	will	be	opening	any	unfilled	workshops	to	other	local	guilds	this	next	year,		
2-3	weeks	prior	to	workshop.	Her	goal	this	year	is	to	fill	the	workshops.	

Quilts	of	Love	(Connie	Follstad):	thanks	to	all	that	brought	in	quilts.	There	are	plenty	of	kits	available,	
	please	pick	up	a	quilt	to	make.	Shirley	read	a	le^er	earlier	from	Pendleton	thanking	the	guild	for	the	34		
Quilts	of	Love	recently	delivered.	

Execu/ve	Board	Nomina/ons	(Shirley	Fleming):	Shirley	asked	that	all	Execu*ve	Board	nominated		
members	please	come	to	the	front.	Vo*ng	on	the	Execu*ve	Board	members	for	2016-2017	guild	year:	
President	–	Shirley	Fleming	(con*nuing)	
1St	VP	–	Lou	Cobb	
2nd	VP	–	Sylvia	Williams	
Treasurer	–	Barb	Vajda	(con*nuing)	
Secretary	–	Kathy	McKernan	
Non	Profit	Compliance	Officer	–	Marie	Sundsboe	
Membership	Chair	–	Ardis	Duhachek	–	(con*nuing)	
Co-Membership	Chair	–	Diana	Rash	(con*nuing)	
Newsle^er	–	Colle^e	Ford	
Ways	and	Means	–	Mary	Morrison	&	the	Sewing	Sisters	
1st	move	to	approve	nomina*ons	–	Marj	Freda	
2nd	move	to	approve	nomina*ons	–	Ann	Turley	
Nomina*ons	–	approved	

Guest	Speaker	Introduc/on	(Dawn	Johnson):	Claudia	Dallas	Gomez.	Claudia	had	us	dancing,	had	*ckets		
given	out	for	a	door	prize	drawing	of	1yd	of	hand	dyed	fabric.	The	lucky	winner	of	the	fabric	was	Jessie		
Lee!	
BREAK	-	we	will	take	a	20	min.	break.	
Show	and	Tell:		Sheryl	Kaplan,	Marj	Freda,	Barb	Anderson,	Rosalie	Mickelson,	Andrina	Lily,	Sandy	Sco^,		
Jane	Carpenter,	Linda	Wright,	Ann	Turley,	Dianne	Parker,	Judy	Ortega,	Betsy	Shirkey,	Jane	Larson,	Kris		
Hamblen,	and	Linda	Lane.	
Cup	and	a	Quarter:		tonight’s	winners	are	Carol	Kratzer,	Dawn	Johnson,	Marie	Sundsboe,	Vicki	Lewis,	Tina		
Rainey	and	Ardis	Duhachek.	

Door	Prizes:	winners	are	Barb	Anderson,	Pat	Roybal,	Lou	Cobb,	Barb	Vajda,	Lois	Sprague,	Noreen	Ring,		
Louise	Linfoot,	and	Carol	Harpin.	

Monthly	Drawing	donated	by	Shirley	Fleming.	Winner	is	Barb	Vajda.	

Block	of	the	Month	-	winner	is	Ursala	Hohaus	Hawkins.		
.	
Mee*ng	adjourned	at	8:40	
Minutes	submi^ed	by	Cheryl	Jeter,	Secretary	



BOARD MEETING MINUTES

Call to Order:  An Executive Board/Committee Chair Meeting of the F.Q.G. was held at the Quilter’s Cottage, in Fallbrook CA on May 
13, 2016..  The meeting was convened at 10:00 A.M.  Presiding was President Shirley Fleming.  Members present were Cheryl Jeter, 
Ardis Duhachek, Diana Rash, Sandy Scott, Lou Cobb, Christy Smith, and Jan Conklin. 

Committee Reports:  

Treasurer’s Report (Shirley Fleming for Barbara Vajda): May income was $462.00, expenses were $1871.00.  Current balance is 
$31,688. As of July 1st we have a $240 per meeting increase in the Community Room rental fee. 

Membership (Ardis Duhachek, Diana Rash):  we had 54 members at the May meeting, and 2 guests. Total membership is 114. 
Discussion on existing guild membership pins. Membership has been putting these in new member bags, but should they be put out for 
members to purchase at $5.00. Decision was to continue to put in new member bags. 

Ways and Means (Jan Conklin):  Sharon and Jan took the Opportunity Quilt to the Primitive Gatherings event on April 23rd, but sold no 
tickets. The quilt was also scheduled to be shown at the AAUW Garden Tour on May 7th but due to rain that morning they were unable to 
show the quilt. There are still several members that owe for their tickets. Raffle drawing for Opportunity Quilt at the June meeting, Jan is 
trying to locate the barrel to put all the tickets in. Christy will put a note in the newsletter to see if anyone knows where it is. Checking 
with Community center also to see if they know where the barrel is. 

Newsletter (Christy Smith): articles for the May newsletter need to be to Christy by May 19th. Shirley asked for an announcement about 
the early start time of 6:00 p.m. for the June potluck.  

Turnover Meeting (Shirley Fleming): the turnover meeting for the outgoing and incoming Board and Committee Chairs will be on June 
4th, at 9:30a.m., at FPUD. All board and committee chairs need to have their binders updated and ready to turn over. Dawn Johnson has 
the keys to FPUD and will be there early to open the room for setup. Room needs to be open by 9a.m. to setup Shirley will take care of 
picking up coffee and pastries.  

Programs 2016-2017(Lou Cobb): will reserve FPUD for the turnover meeting for June 2017.   Note: The July meeting is on the 7th, 
Sept. meeting is on Sept 8th, and the workshop is on Sept. 10th, please mark calendars 

Workshop signups: in order to fill the workshops for 2016-2017, it was decided that all workshops will be opened to non-members to 
sign up at any time, there will be no restrictions. Lou will be attending the June meeting of the El Camino Quilters to present our 
programs for 2016-2017. Discussion of suggestion to reduce workshop fees for members. Email that Irene Althaus sent to Shirley was 
read and discussed. It was decided to keep workshop fees at $35.00 for members. Diana Rash suggested a raffle for a free workshop, to be 
held at the discretion of the president.  

Quilts of Love (Shirley Fleming): new labels will be ordered in July. Ordering woven labels at a cost of approx. $250 for 1000.  

Boutique (Lou Cobb): Lou has been unable to find out when the next Historical Society event is, when they let her know a date she and 
Linda Flynn will be there to sell boutique items. Lou will start requesting boutique item donations in Jan. She has decided to let members 
be free to make any items they want to donate, and will not be making up kits.  

Friendship Committee (Shirley Fleming): for the new year Membership and Friendship committee will join together and organize a 
“tea” for new members. Board members will be asked to attend and explain their positions in the guild. Lou suggested the first tea be held 
in July, to help draw the new members to the Aug. “Quilt University” meeting.  

Misc. 

A) Meet and Greet of new board members at Jessie Lee’s home on June 23rd, @ 6:30 p.m. 

B) Budgets will be proposed and discussed at the July 8th board meeting.  

C) Jan gave us an update on a “Hoffman Fabrics” field trip. Has had difficulty hearing back from anyone from Hoffman, but was able to 
contact to right person and is expecting to hear from them today – 13th. Looking to arrange a bus, that can accommodate up to 47 people. 
Members will pay to go on the bus.  

D) While Jan was at the El Camino meeting on the 12th, she made notes on things they do to raise money for the guild and reviewed these 
notes with the board. 

E) Christy Smith asked if the order of the meeting could be reorganized. Suggestions were made and Shirley will look at how she can 
accommodate this request. 

Next Executive Board Meeting: June10, 2016, at Quilter’s Cottage 

Meeting Adjourned: 11:42                           Submitted by Cheryl Jeter, Secretary 



Book your place now for NEW Quilt Guild year 
workshops!  

At the May meeting, we began taking reservations for the workshops in 
the upcoming year and have already filled 25% of the total seats for the 
five workshops.

Take a look at the attached brochure and book your seats now!

We also have lectures at the monthly meetings by same workshop 
leaders as well two additional speakers: Lyn Mann, Confessions of  
Skewed Up Quilter in Nov. and Julie Herman of Jay Bird Quilts on The 
Big Finish in January.

To make a reservation, email the First Vice President, Louise Cobb at 
louise.cobb@yahoo.com and request availability for the desired 
workshops. Title the email FQG workshop reservation for (which 
month). Louise will advise you on availability and sign you up 
tentatively. To hold your place you must mail a check for $35 (FQG 
members) or $45 (non-guild members) to The Fallbrook Quilt Guild, PO 
Box 1704, Fallbrook, CA 92088 (ATTN: Louise Cobb).


Workshops for 2016-2017 year

* Lazy Leaves table runner by Joy-Lily: September 10, 2016

* Bead Embroidery for Quilters by Thom Atkins (kit fee $25 paid to 

speaker Oct 6): October 8, 2016

* Intro to Fearless Free Motion Quilting by Jenny Lyons: February 4, 

2017

* Machine Applique by Nancy Rink: March 4, 2017

* Stamped, Stenciled & Scrunched by Stephania Bommarito: May 6, 

2017

Also, inside the attached brochure is a Guest Pass so you can bring 
someone to a monthly meeting for free. Just bring the brochure to the 
meeting and present it at the membership table. 

Submitted by Lou Cobb


mailto:louise.cobb@yahoo.com
mailto:louise.cobb@yahoo.com


March 2, 2017 – Nancy Rink 

Program: Quilts in History: Mill Girls 

and El Camino Real 

Workshop: Machine Applique on 

March 4, 2017, Kit: $35 or $10 

pattern & bring your own materials  

 
A 

A April 6, 2017 – FQG Trunk Show 

Workshop: FREE--Boutique 

Workshop on April 8, 2017 

 

 

May 4, 2017 – Stephania Bommarito 

Program: Trunk Show 

Workshop: Stamped, Stenciled & 

Scrunched on May 6, 2017 
 

 

 

 

 Monthly Meetings 

Location: Fallbrook Community 

Center 

341 Heald Lane Fallbrook, CA 

Time: 6:30 to 9:00 pm (except June 

and December which start at 6:00 

pm). 

Refreshments are served. There are 

opportunities to purchase drawing 

tickets and sign up for upcoming 

Saturday workshops. 

Membership Dues: 

$30.00 (full year, July – June) 

$15.00 (half year (Jan – June) 

Guest fee: $5.00 or bring this flyer to 

meeting for free admission to one 

meeting. See guest pass inside flyer. 

 

Workshops 

Location: Fallbrook Public Utility 

District Building 

990 East Mission Rd, Fallbrook, CA 

Time: 9:00 am to 3:00 pm 

Workshop Class Fees: $35 Members, 

$45 non-members, due upon 

registration (send check to 

Program/Event Coordinator listed 

on front.) Kit fees vary per class and 

are paid to the instructor. 

 
 

  

 

 

 
Fallbrook Quilt Guild 

Founded 1987 

Meeting and Workshop Schedule 

2016 & 2017 

 

General Meetings: 1st Thursday of 

the month unless noted differently 

Workshops: Saturday following the 

General Meeting unless noted  

www.fallbrookquiltguild.com 

 

 

LI 

 

 

Like us on Facebook   

 

Program Coordinator:  

Louise Cobb, (760) 728-6164 

Email: louise.cobb@yahoo.com 

 
 

 

http://www.fallbrookquiltguild.com/
file:///G:/louise.cobb@yahoo.com


July 7, 2016 

Program: Patriotic Quilt Trunk Show 

– members 

No Workshop  

 

August 4, 2016 

Program: Quilt University with 

member demonstrations 

Workshop: FREE - sit n' sew on 

August 6, 2016 
 

 

September 8, 2016 – Joy Lily 

Program: How to be a carefree 

quilter 

Workshop: Lazy Leaves Table runner 

on September 10, 2016  

Web address: http://www.joy-

lily.com/workshop.htm 

 

  

 

October 6, 2016 – Thom Atkins 

Program: Trunk Show: My Quilts Start 

to Finish 

Workshop: Bead Embroidery for 

Quilters on October 8 2016, kit: $25 

Web address: 

http://www.thomatkins.com/quilts&

tapestries.htm 

 

November 3, 2016 – Lyn Mann 

Program: Confessions of a "skewed" 

up quilter! 

No Workshop 

 

December 1, 2016 – No speaker 

Program: Christmas Potluck 

No workshop 

  January 5, 2017 – Julie Herman 

Program: The Big Finish 

Workshop: FREE--Quilts of Love on 

January 7, 2017 

Web address: 

http://www.jaybirdquilts.com/p/ab

out-me.html 

 

 

February 2, 2017 – Jenny Lyon 

Program: Quilting is a Contact Sport 

Workshop: Intro to Fearless Free 

Motion Quilting on February 4, 2017 

Web address: 

http://quiltskipper.com/ 
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June Potluck! 
Thursday, June 2nd 

****6:00 PM.**** 

Please bring a dish to share (and a serving utensil)  
based on the first letter of your last name as follows: 

A-Q  Salads           

  R-Z   Desserts 

We will provide rolls and butter! 

We really appreciated the members that brought such a great 
array of goodies for our May meeting!  Thanks go to: 

Vivian Borgstrom   Isabel Hernandez     Wynell Moore   Marie 
Sundsboe 
Shirley Fleming   Sheryl Kaplan     Tina Rainy    
Josephine Wald 
Linda Flynn      Cheryl Jeter     Vikki Sanchez   Jan 
Welch 

Thank you EVERYONE who brought refreshments this year— 
some of you more than once or twice!  You are all amazing! 

We’re looking forward to seeing you June 2nd! 

Sue, Anne, Linda, Jane, Carol, Molly, and Danielle 



 

OUT	AND	ABOUT

We want your quilts! 
There are cash prizes in 
these categories: Art, 
Embroidery, 1st entry in 
a quilt show, Miniature, 
Mixed Technique, 
Modern, Primitive, 
Traditional Applique, 
Traditional Pieced, & 
Youth.  Quilt entry 
deadline is July 1, 2016. 
We have some great 
teachers at our classes, 
there is a Quilt & Block 
Challenge; details on 
website. You could be a 
winner! This year’s guest 
artist is Edyta Sitar of 
Laundry Basket 
Quilts www.laundrybasket
quilts.com. See our 
website for class 
instructors & 
descriptions. 

 San Diego Quilt Show 
dates are Aug 31 to Sept. 
3, 2016. 
Visit www.sandiegoquilts
how.com for all show 
info. Like us on 
Facebook

FOR SALE BY 
MEMBER; 

The Grace EZ3 Fabi-
Fast Quilting Frame.   
New - Selling only 
because I cannot 
hand quilt 
Comes with: 
Instruction manual 
(Frame has been 
disassembled) 
Cloth leaders 96" 
wide 
Quiltrite Bungee 
clamps 
Asking $150 - will 
donate $25 to the 
Fallbrook Quilt Guild 

Sharon Baker  
(951) 461-6585 home 
(951) 704-0913 cell 
Bakegold@msn.com 

 

 

 

 

 

How many of you remember 
these handy gadgets??

Support our Temecula sisters!

mailto:Bakegold@msn.com
mailto:Bakegold@msn.com
http://www.laundrybasketquilts.com/
http://www.sandiegoquiltshow.com/
http://www.laundrybasketquilts.com/
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Had to republish this classic photo of our Ways and Means 
2015!  The ABC’s, Susie Alderson center, Sharon Baker left 
and Jan Conklin, right . Awesome work girls!

And the winner of the Words to Live By Goes to… 

We’re saving the best for last, so you’ll have to 
come to our June 2nd Guild Potluck to find out! 
We’ll be drawing the name of the very lucky 
winner at the close of the evening’s events. This is 
an amazing quilt that has earned our guild almost 
$5000 through the dedicated efforts of the ABCs 
who chauffeured, chaperoned, and exhibited this 
exceedingly fine example of work-womanship 
throughout San Diego County, Palm Springs, 
Ontario, and beyond. They sold thousands of 
tickets, created excellent PR, and presented 
themselves as outstanding examples of the 
membership of Fallbrook Quilt Guild. We owe a 
million thanks to Susie Alderson, Sharon Baker, 
and Ways & Means Chair Jan Conklin, plus so 
many of our membership to volunteered to sell 
tickets at events such as Road to California in 
Ontario, Oasis in Palm Springs, and the San 
Diego Quilt Show. Thank you each and every one 
of you! 

Submitted by Shirley Fleming 

WAYS AND MEANS

Anyone know if the guild owns a 
little number like the one above?  
If you have any info, please 
contact Jan Conklin.  Just in 
case we don’t own one, or if it 
has gone AWOL, does anyone 
have access to one of these that 
we could borrow for the night of 
June 2nd? 

Last moments to buy more 
tickets for your chance to win!! 
Bring a check and some address 
labels!

Budget Meeting for 2016-2017 
Scheduled for July 8th! 

 Your new Board will be meeting on 
July 8th at 6:00 pm to hammer out the new 
budget for guild year 2016-2017. New 
committee chairs are asked to review last 
year’s budgets for the various 
committees, and are asked to attend the 
meeting if an adjusted/increased amount 
is needed for their specific committee. 
Committee chairs who are satisfied with 
their budgets, need not attend; however, 
all are welcome to attend to present 
ideas and concerns. Those not able to 
attend are asked to email their budgetary 
requests with explanation to Shirley 
Fleming at peacerose54@hotmail.com by 
July 1st. 

The meeting will be held at the 
home of Jessie Lee (Shirley Fleming’s 
mom) located at 942 Morro Road (off East 
Fallbrook Street). 

mailto:peacerose54@hotmail.com
mailto:peacerose54@hotmail.com


JOIN US FOR JUNE MEETINGS!

Thursday, June 2nd, 6:00PM Community Center: Meeting and POTLUCK!!!! 

Saturday, June 4th, 9:30 AM, FPUD, Board and committee chairwomen turnover time.  Make sure to touch 
bases with your “turnoverees” to confirm you will be there and perhaps set a time if you have multiple jobs to 
turnover and take.

Friday, June 10th, 10AM, Quilters Cottage.  First board meeting for 2016-17 newbies.  It would be nice if 
oldies attend also, so they can show them the ropes.  Executive board members must ALWAYS let President 
know if they cannot be there.

Saturday, June 11th, 9-3, FPUD- Deb Raver Appliqué Center workshop.  This is the finale for those who 
have been doing their own BOM blocks. Contact Dawn Johnson for supplies list.  Cost $5. See below.

Tuesday, June 14th, 6:15, Temecula- Basket Bonanza fundraiser for Valley of the Mist quilt guild. Ad in this 
newsletter.

Thursday, June 23rd, 6:30 PM, 942 Morro Rd.  Meet N Greet for new board and committee chairs.  Bring 
salad or dessert to share.

Thursday, July 7th, 6:30 PM Community Center - Patriotic Trunk Show Meeting

Friday, July 8th, 6PM, 942 Morro Rd. Budget meeting for board and chairs.  

How savvy is your hubby about 
quilting?  Mine knows who Eleanor 
and Jenny are and can name all 
the precuts - I’m so proud!

Deb Raver will give out the 
pattern and teach her appliqué 
method for this quilt center.

or any kind of 
housework, right?? 



Next meeting is JUNE 2nd 2016 at 6:00 PM at 
the Fallbrook Community Center
Don’t Forget:
Name tag
POT LUCK ITEM!!
Block of the month
Show and Tell Quilts
Quilts of Love
Birthday Girls door prizes
Swap Shop items
Opportunity tickets and payment-LAST 
CHANCE!

JUNE BIRTHDAY GIRLS

Vikki Sanchez June 7
Evelyn Myers June 7
Diana Rash June 8
Wendy Bean June 10
Linda Lane June 13
Ursula Hohaus Hawkins June 15
Sylvia Williams June 22
Jo Rego June 25
Ann Harris June 30
Bring a quilt goodie for the prize table!

The Village Quilter
Fallbrook Quilt Guild
P.O. Box 1704
Fallbrook, CA  92088

www.fallbrookquiltguild.com
On Facebook-search Fallbrook
Quilt Guild

http://www.fallbrookquiltguild.com
http://www.fallbrookquiltguild.com
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